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October 27, 2009 File Number:         
 
Jane Ross 
York Region District School Board 
Education Centre - Aurora 
60 Wellington Street West, Box 40 
Aurora, ON 
L4G 3H2 
 
 
 
Dear Ms Ross: 
 
RE:  Enbridge Gas Distribution Inc. ("Enbridge") 
         EB-2009-0187 Pipeline to Serve the Proposed York Energy Centre 
  
Thank you for your letter of October 6, 2009 regarding the proposed Pipeline to serve the 
proposed York Energy Centre. 
 
We have reviewed the letter and the concerns regarding student safety and access to Kettleby 
Public School during the construction and operation of the proposed Pipeline.   
 
Enbridge currently plans to install the proposed pipeline on the south side of Lloydtown-Aurora 
Road in the vicinity of Kettleby Public School.  Therefore, the majority of construction activity 
will occur on the opposite side of the road on which the School is located.  Student safety and 
public access will be ensured through the use of barriers consistent with Ontario Regulation 851 
(http://www.e-laws.gov.on.ca/html/regs/english/elaws_regs_900851_e.htm) and traffic control 
measures according to the Ontario Ministry of Transportation Book 7 Field Edition 
(http://www.otc.org/PDF/Training_2008_08_18_Book_7_TempCond.pdf). 
 
Worker and public safety is Enbridge's priority during the construction and operation of its 
natural gas distribution system.  During all pipeline construction activity a dedicated pipeline 
safety inspector will be onsite to ensure that pertinent health and safety protocols and procedures 
are enforced. 
 
Enbridge plans to begin construction of the Pipeline in the spring/summer of 2010 subject to 
approval from both York Region and the Ontario Energy Board. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Edwin Makkinga, B.Sc., CCEP 


